BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

September 16, 2014
Present   Katy Wells, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Jeff Jenkins, John Olmstead, Ralph Rathjen and Bob Veloski; Town Administrator.

At 6:38 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Roger made a motion to approve the minutes of August 19, 2014 2nd by John Olmstead, all were in favor. 

Mail/Correspondence

Chair Leighton reviewed the handout from Bob for the timeline for the upcoming budget cycle and the due dates for each step of the process and the committee sees  that our schedule of meetings for the Public Hearing on February 3, 2015 and Town Meeting date of March 11, 2015 were in line with the schedule.

Review of Financial Report 

The committee received the financial report for the Period of August 2014.  This report was generated by the new software BSMI.  The committee reviewed and discussed the report and identified there seems to be many changes to the format and the committee found some things difficult to find or understand and multiple spelling errors within the report.  Suggestions given to Bob for possible changes were, the font was to small, it may make more sense to have the report printed “landscape” vs. portrait as the account numbers were being punched through to put in our books, the report was not by department, can there be a page break in each department like Peachtree for ease in reading and identifying departments and there was no income listed in this new report and please correct the spelling errors on each page.  
The committee also discussed the possible availability of reporting on the Fire Department and Police Department special revenue funds.  Katy will email Susan Shannon, Treasurer for availability of quarterly reports.  

Bob handed out a current report for the Trustee of the Trust Funds, showing the CRF information and other trust accounts held by the town. 
Old Business



Discussed above
New Business
Chair Leighton asked Bob about the recent quote request for Philbrook Road and how this project will be funded. (to identify which line item the cost will be expended from)  Bob stated that the 100K highway block grant and the 500K roads CRF are the accounts this money will come from. (account 4909.000)
Chair Leighton reviewed his email that was sent and copied for the purpose of tonight’s discussion.  Chair highlighted some areas of concerns that have been discussed within the BOS meetings and questions of citizens in town.

The committee discussed the issue regarding the Y project spending on Lower Bay Road and the state matching of 80%.  After discussion:  Katy Wells made a motion for the Budget Committee to support the BOS to pursue the 80% match for the Lower Bay Road project, so that the town does not miss the window of opportunity to benefit from state matching funds, 2nd by Jeff, after further discussion, Ralph amended the motion, to add that the Budget Committee also encourages the BOS to pursue reconstruction of Lower Bay Road up to Black Brook Road as part of the same project, 2nd by John, Vote:  all were in favor of the amendment ,and all were in favor of the motion in its entirety.  Recommendation will be forward to the BOS

The committee discussed the new buildings for Recreation and Welfare.  After discussion, Roger made a motion that the Budget Committee encourages the BOS to utilize the existing town building spaces vs. building a new building for recreation and welfare, 2nd by John, Discussion:  Jeff outlined 5 spaces currently available in town for these departments that would meet there needs and feels that the Police Department space is a priority, Vote:  all were in favor.  Recommendation will be forwarded to the BOS
The committee discussed the possible change to add benefits for part-time employees.  After discussion: John Olmstead made a motion that the Budget Committee encourages the BOS not to change the benefit structure for part-time employees, by adding any additional cost to the tax payers, by adding vacation, health insurance or any paid time accrual, 2nd by Roger all were in favor.

At 8:30 pm, Jeff made a motion to extend the meeting for a ½ hour, 2nd by John all were in favor.

The committee discussed the addition for 2 full-time employees to the Fire Department and a full-time position at the Transfer Station.  After discussion: Roger made a motion that the Budget Committee encourages the BOS not to increase staff in any department, that would increase funding needed by tax payers for staffing and benefits and would encourage the BOS to do a study to support any change or addition in staff in specific departments, 2nd by John all were in favor.

Other


Ralph suggested that the Budget Committee meet with the BOS to discuss issues rather than just make statements back and forth.
Adjourn


At 8:45 pm, Roger Grey made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by John Olmstead all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

